DE Cancer Consortium

Page 2 of 2

[image: image3.png]| 28 ACHON







July 19, 2004
Delaware Technical & Community College
Dover, DE

	Members
	
	

	Attended
	Deborah Brown
	American Lung Association of DE

	Attended
	Jeanne Chiquoine
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	Patricia Hoge
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	Cathy Scott Holloway
	American Cancer Society

	No
	Steven S. Martin
	Center for Drug & Alcohol Studies, University of DE

	No
	The Honorable David McBride
	Delaware Senate

	Attended
	John Ray
	DE Department of Education

	Attended
	Robert Simmons
	Independent Consultant

	Attended
	A. Judson Wells
	


	Staff
	
	

	Attended
	Ferdinando “Fred” Gatto
	DE Division of Public Health


	Public Attendees
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Minutes were reviewed and approved without changes.

Legislative Update:

Legislative session ended June 30th. There will be no tobacco related bills pending from this past session. All bills that were not passed the past session will not be brought forward for the next legislative session. There may be bills introduced to ad exemptions to the Clean Indoor Air Act (CIAA) to exempt casinos. The pro-tobacco groups may try to use the reason that Pennsylvania and Maryland may have casinos near Delaware.  The CIAA may be a campaign issue for some candidates in the upcoming elections.

Members of the IMPACT Coalition and other groups need to plan how to wade off any efforts to weaken the CIAA.  The plan needs to include data and advocacy efforts.

Coverage for cessation should be a legislative focus for the 2005 legislative session.  The efforts need to address overcoming barriers to people receiving cessation counseling and products.

The Department of Services for Children Youth and Families (DSCYF) was working on an internal policy to reduce exposure to secondhand smoke in cars and homes for youth in the foster care program.


Tobacco Plan:

The update to the "Plan for a Tobacco Free Delaware" is still being written. The Division of Public Health is incorporating new data from the Delaware Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System (BRFSS) and other sources into the plan. Action steps are also being revised. A draft of the plan may be provided at the November meeting. The draft will have to be reviewed by other IMPACT members and the DPH Director's office to get it into final form. Once the plan is in final form this committee will be able to advocate for policies and program recommended. An example of policy support that will be needed is to increase the state excise tax on a pack of cigarettes to $1.00. This may be something that will have a timeline to be accomplished in the near future.

2003 BRFSS Smoking Prevalence News:

On July 2nd the Governor's office sent out a press release on the fact that the adult smoking prevalence in Delaware decreased significantly for the first time in over a decade. The prevalence decreased by 11% (from 25% to under 22%). The prevalence for the 18-24 year olds decreased by 25% (from 36% to under 27%).

The Master Settlement Funds (MSA) for tobacco prevention and control efforts in the budget bill was essentially the same as last year. DPH anticipated that the major contracts (Community Outreach, Youth Prevention, Cessation, and Media Campaigns) would be the same. The contracts were approved by the budget office and were awaiting fiscal release. MSA funds to the Department of Education and Department of Safety and Homeland Security were also at level funding.

Robert Wood Johnson Foundation (RWJ) Application:

The RWJ foundation released a new Request for Proposals (RFP) for a new round of funding to states. Members of the IMPACT Coalition were going to review the possibility of applying for funding. The amount of funding could range from $50,000 to possibly $150,000. The application is (was) due to RWJ by September 9th.

The following documents were provided at this meeting and are available upon request to Amy Renninger, Division of Public Health, 

302-741-2900 or via e-mail at Amy.Renninger@state.de.us: 

N/A
The next Delaware Cancer Consortium Tobacco Committee meeting has been scheduled for:
Cancer Consortium

Monday, November 15, 2004
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.
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